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	CALL TO ORDER
	Chair, Mike Hamp, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 


	ESTABLISH QUORUM
	Mr. Hamp established a quorum. 


	APPROVAL OF MINUTES


	John Hartless motioned to approve the September 27th Board Minutes.  Linda Czyzyk seconded. Motion carried.


	PUBLIC COMMENT


	No public comments.
 

	FY17 FINANCIAL AUDIT


	Mr. Hamp introduced Betsy Hedrick and Melissa Brohan from the auditing firm of P.B. Mares. Ms. Hedrick and Ms. Brohan presented a brief summary of the FY17 Financial Audit Report. Ms. Hedrick stated that the firm has issued VCSB an unmodified opinion, which is the highest opinion given to an audit. Ms. Hedrick commented that staff were very helpful and accommodating throughout the audit process. 


	DBHDS FINANCIAL AUDIT
	Mr. Hamp introduced Randy Sherrod, DBHDS Internal Audit Director. Mr. Sherrod shared that DBHDS performs audits on about five CSBs annually. VCSB was chosen to be audited this year based on the FY16 Financial Audit in which VCSB had some finding that were considered high risk. Mr. Sherrod stated that those findings have been cleared. Mr. Hamp asked Mr. Sherrod if he would return to present the results of the audit to the Board. Mr. Sherrod stated he would. 


	EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

(Handout distributed) 

	The Executive Report was emailed to members prior to the meeting. 
· Mr. Deering commented on the recent VCSB All Staff meeting and asked members to review the PowerPoint that was previously sent to them that outlined the topics.
· Mr. Deering then shared a presentation regarding the Implementation Plan for the Financial Realignment of Virginia’s Public Behavioral Health System, outlining four phases of the plan. 


	REPORTING COMMITTEES
(Please review committee minutes for detailed information)
(Please review committee minutes for detailed information)


	Finance Committee:  Met on October 17th in a combined meeting with the Executive Committee. Dan Sullivan reviewed topics for finance.

· Financials: Mr. Sullivan shared that the deficit for September was $94,136. The YTD deficit is $20,713. Mr. Sullivan motioned on behalf of the Finance Committee to accept the financial reports as presented. Motion carried. Mr. Sullivan motioned to accept the FY17 Financial Audit as presented. Motion carried. 

· Mr. Deering reviewed detailed information regarding justification for the following three positions that were presented for approval at the combined Finance and Executive Committee meeting. 
· New Mental Health Case Management Position- due to high caseloads and current referrals. Mr. Sullivan motioned on behalf of the committee to approved the request. Motion carried. 
· New Therapeutic Behavioral Specialist- VCSB will begin providing services at Stuarts Draft High School. Mr. Sullivan motioned on behalf of the committee to approved the request. Motion carried.
· New Therapeutic Behavioral Lead- VCSB will begin providing services at Wilson High School. Mr. Sullivan motioned on behalf of the committee to approved the request. Motion carried.
· Mr. Deering shared information regarding VCSB’s plan to operate a summer school program. 

· Mr. Sullivan shared information regarding an IT upgrade that is needed to resolve network issues so that a IT penetration test can be performed. This will involve a three-phrase upgrade costing $29,662, of which $5,701 will be reimbursed via ICF cost reimbursement. Mr. Sullivan added that this was not budgeted and therefore other items currently budgeted would have to be delayed in order to fund this upgrade. 
Human Resource Committee:  Did not meet in October. 
Quality & Compliance Committee: Met October 12th. Mr. Floyd asked that members please read the Q&C Committee minutes and materials for meeting details. Mr. Floyd commented on the Developmental Services Support Coordination presentation. Mr. Floyd shared that the program consists of 13 full time Support Coordinator positions, of which four are currently vacant. The Support Coordination Staff are currently serving 362 active clients with an average caseload of 37 clients per Support Coordinator. Q&C members, Ms. Pyles and Ms. Czyzyk commented that the presentation was very informative and that it was great to hear the success stories.  
Communication and Advocacy Committee:  Ms. Rexrode shared that the committee met and discussed the charges of the committee. The committee is recommending that charge #5 be deleted from their section of the bylaws. The Board will vote on this recommendation at the December meeting.  Ms. Rexrode shared that the committee would like to be more involved with local legislators and will begin working toward outreach efforts.  
Executive Committee:  Met on October 17th in combination with the Finance Committee. Mr. Hamp shared that after further discussion with VCSB leadership, both committees are recommending rescinding two previous approved motions.  These motioned are in regards to the consolidation of the Developmental Services programs and the Clinical Services Expansion. After discussion, Mr. Hamp made the following motions on behalf of the Finance and Executive Committees:

· Mr. Hamp motioned to rescind the prior decisions for both the short term and full lease of the Green Hills Drive Property for consolidation of the Developmental Services programs.  Motion carried. 
· Mr. Hamp motioned that no further evaluation or discussion regarding Beverly Manor Elementary School be conducted until January 2018, except for the authorization for staff and the Board to maintain communications with the Augusta County School Board and Augusta County Government, as appropriate. Phil Floyd opposed. Motion carried. 

Mr. Floyd stated that he was impressed with the cooperation of the Executive Leadership Team and the contingency plan they presented to the committee. 


	OLD/NEW BUSINESS


	Mr. Deering reminded members of the upcoming combined November and December meeting which will take place on December 6, 2017. 


	MEETING ADJOURNED
	Ms. Rexrode motioned to adjourn. Ms. Pyles seconded.  Motion carried.




The Next Scheduled Meeting of the Board of Directors is December 6, 2017.       
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tammy DuBose[image: image1.png]
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